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Dear Mr Montague

I am writing in response to your Council's letter dated '14 December 2015 requesting a
Gateway determination under section 56 of the Environmental Planning and
Assessment Act 1979 (Ihe Act) in respect of the planning proposal to amend Canterbury
Local Environmental PIan 2012 (Canterbury LEP) to correct minor mapping anomalies,
typographical errors, LEP text and Schedule 5 - Environmental heritage.

As delegate of the Greater Sydney Commission, I have now determined the planning
proposal should proceed subject to the conditions in the attached Gateway
determination.

Council's proposal to reduce the FSR of 126 Dudley Street, 98 and 100 Broadway, and
1249, 1261,1263 and 1265 Canterbury Road, Punchbowl, from 0.9:1 to 0.75:1, would
reduce the permissible residential density of the land. The Gateway determination
requires Council to provide further justification for this amendment and its inconsistency
with section 117 Direction 3.1 Residential Zones.

I have agreed that all other items proposed are consistent with the applicable section
117 Directions and that no further approval is required in relation to these Directions.

The Department is concerned that the primary development controls of the R3 Medium
Density Residential and R4 High Density Residential zones under Canterbury LEP are
not commensurate with the objectives and purpose of the zones. Council is requested
to undertake a strategic review of the planning controls applying to the R3 and R4
zones to inform a future planning proposalto revise the controls. The Department is
available to work with Council to determine the scope of the review.

The amending Local Environmental Plan is to be finalised within 12 months of the week
following the date of the Gateway determination. Council should aim to commence the
exhibition of the planning proposal as soon as possible. Council's request for the
Department of Planning and Environment to draft and finalise the Local Environmental
Plan should be made at least 6 weeks prior to the projected publication date.

The State Government is committed to reducing the time taken to complete LEPs by
tailoring the steps in the process to the complexity of the proposal, and by províding
clear and publicly available justification for each plan at an early stage. ln order to meet
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these commitments, the Minister may take action under section 54(2Xd) of the Act if the
timeframes outlined in this determination are not met.

lf you have any queries in regard to this matter, please contact Mr Martin Cooper of the
Department's Sydney East Region on (02) 9228 6582.

Yours sincerely

gá,//¿
Director, Sydney Region East
Planning Services


